

12223 3 Hours / 70 Marks

Seat No.

22101

Instruction	s: (1) All Questions are <i>compulsory</i>	
	(2) Answer each next main Quest	tion on a new page.
	(3) Figures to the right indicate fu	ıll marks.
	(4) Mobile Phone, Pager and a	ny other Electronic Communication
	devices are not permissible in	Examination Hall.
		Marks
1. Atter	npt any FIVE of the following :	10
(a)	State any two qualities of Shiva that has i	nspired you.
(b)	Explain the concept of leadership about J	RD Tata.
(c)	State the family background of Dr. A.P.J.	Abdul Kalam.
(d)	Explain the statement : 'Singh cannot aba	ndon the abandoned'.
(e)	State any two health hazards of improper	disposal of e-waste.
(f)	Write the full form of the abbreviations :	IQ, EQ and SQ.
(g)	State the qualities of Arunima Sinha that	have touched your heart.
2. Atter	npt any THREE of the following :	12
(a)	Describe any road accident that you have	seen.
(b)	Summarize the success story of Mr. Lal.	
(c)	Draft the educational profile of Shiva.	

(d) Explain the term 'Grind' in your own words.



3. Attempt any THREE of the following :

- (a) Develop a dialogue between office clerk and student about collecting scholarship cheque (8 – 10 dialogues).
- (b) Develop a dialogue between two friends about choosing engineering discipline for their career (8 – 10 dialogues).
- (c) Write a paragraph on advantages and disadvantages of television.
- (d) Write a paragraph on 'My first day in Institute'.

4. Attempt any THREE of the following :

- (a) Make sentences using following collocations :
 - (i) Save electricity
 - (ii) Make money
 - (iii) Break a record
 - (iv) Take a look
- (b) Replace the underlined words with correct words and rewrite the sentences :
 - (i) The <u>principle</u> of the college was present for the meeting.
 - (ii) The goods' train is <u>stationery</u>.
 - (iii) Pritam's leg was <u>heart</u> in an accident.
 - (iv) I got a <u>check</u> from my employer.
- (c) Write the meanings of the following idioms and make sentences of your own :
 - (i) A hot potato
 - (ii) Ball is in your court
- (d) Choose the correctly spelt word from the following :
 - (1) (i) keys (ii) keyes (iii) keies
 - (2) (i) unic (ii) uniqu (iii) unique
 - (3) (i) childs (ii) childrens (iii) children
 - (4) (i) beginer (ii) beginner (iii) begginer

22101

12

P.T.O.

[3 of 4]

- (e) Change the voice of the following sentences :
 - (i) The girls were singing songs when I entered into the hall.
 - (ii) Let the door be shut.
 - (iii) The fire destroyed the whole forest.
 - (iv) He will be forgiven by the teacher.

5. (A) Attempt any TWO of the following :

- (a) Draft a speech to introduce the chief guest for the First Year Induction Program organized by your institute.
- (b) A senior faculty of your department is retiring from the job. As an HOD, draft a farewell speech for the faculty.
- (c) As a student coordinator, draft a welcome speech for the Paper Presentation Competition organized by your department.

(B) Change into indirect speech. (any TWO)

- (a) He said to the policemen, "Please save me".
- (b) The girl said, "Hurrah ! I have won the match."
- (c) Anju said, "I wrote a letter."

6. Attempt any TWO of the following :

- (a) Do as directed :
 - (i) <u>The</u> teacher is <u>the</u> friend, philosopher and guide of his students. (Rewrite the sentence using correct article in the place of the underlined articles.)
 - (ii) Rohit lives <u>on</u> Mumbai <u>for</u> Nagpada. (Rewrite the sentence using the correct prepositions in place of underlined words.)
 - (iii) Neha <u>or</u> Deepa practise yoga regularly <u>but</u> it helped them a lot. (Rewrite the sentence using correct conjunctions in place of the underlined conjunctions.)

8

4

12

[4 of 4]

(b) Read the following passage and answer the given questions :

As you know, a great many people in India cannot read or write. They are illiterate. This is not their fault. They have never had the chance to learn to read. But we know, that our country cannot progress as it should do if the majority of the people are ignorant and uneducated. If we are to be the best kind of citizen we must be educated. We must at least be able to read books and newspapers and magazines. Now those of us, who have had the chance to go to school and to be educated, have been given something of which many of our neighbours have been deprived. They need our help. In this matter we are in position to help them, if we are willing to do so. We should show our neighbourliness if we find our next door neighbour lying at the side of the road unable to move because he had broken his leg, similarly, we should show our neighbourliness when we find him unable to make progress because he cannot read.

Questions :

(ii) Why is our country not making progress as it should ?	1
(iii) How can we remove illiteracy from our country ?	2
(iv) What is your duty to your illiterate neighbour ?	2

- (c) Do as directed.
 - (i) There I _____ (notice) how important it _____ (be) to speak English.
 (Rewrite the sentence using the correct form of verbs given in the brackets.)
 - (ii) It is a very beautiful painting. (Change into exclamatory.)
 - (iii) Don't cut the trees. (Change into assertive.)



22101